
FACULTY SENATE ANNOUNCEMENTS 

30 January 2001 

D4 We would like to ask that all Senators do the following to aid in reporting the minutes correctly: 

a. To aid in identification, please stand when recognized to speak on issues. 

b. To aid in clarification of motions, forms have been provided near each Senator. When making a 
motion or amendment, please fill out the form and forward it to the Chair of the Faculty. 

Bob Morrison, Chair of the Faculty, and Phil Dixon, guest speaker, are in Raleigh today attending a 
Chancellor's Search Committee meeting. 

Last year, a Task Force on Faculty Roles and Rewards was established by Brenda Killingsworth, then 
Chair of the Faculty, and Richard Ringeisen, Vice Chancellor for Academic Affairs. A copy of this Task 
Force's Report has been made available for each Senator at his or her table. 

Worth Worthington, Assistant Director of SACS, will present today's SACS report instead of Brenda 
Killingsworth, who has been called out of town. 

There are several items of notice relating to the University Curriculum Committee report. 
a. 11 January 2001, minutes - ENGL 2700, ENGL 2740, ENGL 3750 will not be approved as satisfying 

the general education humanities requirement. This issue has been forwarded to the General 
Education Committee for review. 

b. 25 January 2001. Minutes - void, the Committee did not meet. 

A draft copy of the Campus Master Plan is available for review in the Faculty Senate office. 

A complete listing of the 2001-2002 Research/Creative Activity Grants and Teaching Grants awarded for 
this academic year has been made available for each Senator at his or her table. 

Thanks to the following Faculty Senate Alternates who agreed to serve as Tellers today: 
Alexandra Shlapentokh, Department of Mathematics 
Stan Eakins, School of Business 

The deadline for curriculum submissions to the University Curriculum Committee is Thursday, 1 March 
2001. Items approved at the Committee's 8 March 2001, meeting will be presented to the Faculty Senate 
and Chancellor in March. If approved, these curriculum matters will be included in the 2001-2002 University 
Undergraduate Catalog. 

Speaking privileges during today's meeting have been granted to: 
George Bailey, Chair of the Educational Policies and Planning Committee 
Michele Sharp, Chair of the General Education Committee 
Dorothy Muller, Dean of Undergraduate Studies 

The Committee on Committees has been charged to seek volunteers to serve on the various academic, 
appellate, administrative, Board of Trustee, and student union committees. Volunteer information, 
with brief descriptions of these University committees, have been e-mailed to all faculty. Faculty are strongly 
encouraged to participate in this component of shared faculty governance and return the volunteer form by 
Monday, 12 February 2001. 

Letters concerning unit elections for the 2001-2002 Faculty Senate representation have been mailed to unit 
code administrators. In accordance with the ECU Faculty Manual, Appendix A, elections are to be held 
during the month of February. Please call the Faculty Senate office if you have any questions.  


